
GLOBAL SAFETY FIELD INVESTIGATIONS 
DCS4896 

URGENT - DISTRIBUTE IMMEDIATELY 
 
Date: November 2, 2018 
  
Subject: 18279-02 – Safety Recall 
 Rear Brake Piston Degassing Causing Soft Brake Pedal 
 Revision to Extend Transaction Date 
  
Models: 2018-2019 Buick Lacrosse 
 2018-2019 Buick Regal 
 2018-2019 Cadillac XTS 
 2018-2019 Chevrolet Bolt EV 
 2018-2019 Chevrolet Cruze 
 2018-2019 Chevrolet Equinox 
 2018-2019 Chevrolet Impala 
 2018 Chevrolet Malibu 
 2018-2019 Chevrolet Volt 
 2018-2019 GMC Terrain  
  
To: All General Motors Dealers  
 

 

This bulletin has been revised.   Please discard all previous copies of bulletin 
18279-01.  
 
This bulletin has been revised so that dealers may utilize their remaining 
inventory of DOT 4 hydraulic brake fluid to complete this safety recall, GM is 
extending the dead-line for the submission of warranty transactions which 
include the use of DOT 4 fluid to November 16, 2018.  The DOT 4 fluid in 
question was pre-shipped to dealers on September 17, 2018 due to a limited 
supply of DOT 3 hydraulic brake fluid when this recall was released. 
 
All warranty transactions which include the use of DOT 4 fluid to complete this 
recall must be submitted for processing no later than November 16, 2018.  
Doing so will ensure that dealers are credited for the higher price of the DOT 4 
fluid. 
 
After that date, the warranty system will be adjusted back down to the 
standard price of the DOT 3 fluid which is specified in the recall bulletin for all 
involved vehicles except the Buick Regal. 
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